
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date:  February 8, 2021 
  
To:  Priests and deacons 
   
From:  Dr. Pat DeJarnett, Director, Office for Divine Worship 
 
Re: Change to the concluding doxology of the orations 

           
 
In May of 2020, the Congregation for Divine Worship and the Discipline of the 
Sacraments wrote to the English-speaking Conferences of Bishops regarding 
the concluding doxology of the Collects in the Roman Missal (which also appear 
in other liturgical books). 
 
Specifically, the Congregation pointed out that the current translation – which 
concludes “... in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever” – is 
incorrect. There is no mention of “one” in the Latin, and “Deus” in the Latin 
text refers to Christ. Therefore, the correct translation, which is already 
reflected in the Missal in other languages (including our own USCCB Misal 
Romano) is simply: “[...] in the unity of the Holy Spirit, God, for ever and ever.” 
The Cardinal Prefect has pointed out the importance of affirming this 
Christological truth amid the religious pluralism of today’s world. 
 
To read the complete letter, click here. 

https://communique.archatl.com/wp-content/uploads/Change-to-Conclusion-of-Doxology.pdf

